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For Immediate Release 

Lake in the Hills, IL – Governor J.B. Pritzker has announced that the stay-at-home order that went into 
effect on March 21, 2020, has been extended for all Illinoisans through April 30, 2020. The Village of 
Lake in the Hills urges community members to continue to follow Governor Pritzker’s order as public 
health agencies work to stem and slow the spread of the COVID-19 pandemic in the region. 

The Village has extended its recent facility closures to the public and the suspension of all programs and 
events through April 30, 2020. Per the Stay-at-Home Order, the Village’s open spaces, paths, Bark 
Park and trails will remain open; however, all Village playgrounds, basketball courts, tennis courts, 
volleyball courts, and skate parks will remain closed to the public. The Village’s essential services 
remain available via telephone, email, and through the Village website, lith.org. Additionally, the 
Records Division in the upper lobby of the police station will continue reduced hours of operation 
from 8:30am to 5:00pm, Monday through Friday, until further notice. For more information on the 
facility closures and program cancellations, please visit lith.org/coronavirus. 

Regular updates for the Village’s actions taken in response to the COVID-19 outbreak will be posted 
on lith.org/coronavirus and on social media. 

As always, the health and safety of the community is the Village’s top priority. The public is strongly 
encouraged to take all precautions advised by the CDC and to follow all mandates to help slow the 
spread of COVID-19. A directory of resources by public health agency is available at 
lith.org/coronavirus. 

For questions regarding the COVID-19 virus, please call the Illinois Department of Public 
Health coronavirus hotline at 1-800-889-3931 or email DPH.SICK@ILLINOIS.GOV to have all 
your Coronavirus questions answered. 

http://www.lith.org/
https://lith.org/community/page/coronavirus-information-facility-closures-program-cancellations-and-more
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